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Special Health Services

Medical Advisory Council Meeting
Microsoft Teams (Virtual) Meeting
April 22, 2023 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
	Attendance:

	Appointed Medical Advisory Council Members


	Laura Schield, MD; Lori Sondrol, MD; Justin Horner, MD; Carrie Ranum, MD; Myra Quanrud, MD; Jacqueline Quisno, MD; Amanda Dahl, MD

	Special Health Services (SHS) Unit Staff
	Joan Connell, MD, Medical Director; Kimberly Hruby, Unit Director; Danielle Hoff, Program Administrator; Heather Kapella, Program Administrator; Tina Feigitsch, Claims & Eligibility Administrator; Jaime Hauff, Medical Claims Service Specialist; Amy Burke, Newborn Screening Nurse Consultant; Joyal Meyer, Newborn Screening Director


	Other Continuous Representation 
	Dr. Nizar Wehbi, State Health Officer; Krista Fremming, Interim Medicaid Director; Sarah Carlson, Family Advisory Council Designee/Family Voices of ND; Moe Swanson, Family Advisory Council Designee/Family Voices of ND; Joe Liccini, Family Advisory Council Designee; Shasta Held, Family Advisory Council Designee; Alakiir Nhial, Family Advisory Council Designee; Courtney Koebele, Executive Director of ND Medical Association; Joanne Luger, DDS, ND Medicaid Dental Consultant 


	

	Welcome and Introductions
	Kimberly Hruby, Unit Director for Special Health Services, provided gratitude and appreciations for the time all have spent towards the Medical Advisory Council meeting and commitments that have been made to the unit. Introductions were given by the council members and attendees. 


	Special Health Services Update
	Kimberly Hruby provided an overview of Special Health Services (SHS) and briefly reviewed the meeting agenda and handouts. 
The following SHS Statistical Reports were reviewed by Tina Feigitsch: 

· Program Data Report which showed 1,137 children were served in Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 22. This was a decrease from FFY 21 (1,939).
· Health Care Coverage/Insurance Report which revealed that in FFY 22, 53% of children had private insurance, 31% had ND Medicaid, .08% had CHIP, .18% had access to IHS, and 16% of children either had no insurance coverage or their status was unknown. SHS wants to ensure health care coverage is adequate for all children and act as a secondary payer that fills the gaps for what other payers do not. 

· Claims Payment Report which demonstrated that SHS has paid $243,475 in FFY 22 for CSHCN compared to FFY 21 where SHS paid $650,575. This amount had dramatically decreased due to SHS programmatic changes implemented this last year. 
· Data regarding conditions with the highest number of children receiving claims payment along with conditions for which SHS has paid the most. Diabetes (27 children), Asthma (14 children), Heart Conditions (30 children), Cancer (12 children), Cleft Lip and Palate (13 children), and ADD/ADHD (13 children) were conditions with the highest number of children receiving claims payment. Diabetes ($88,090), Cancer ($11,757), and Cleft Lip and Palate ($10,131) were the conditions for which SHS has paid the most. 
Tina mentioned with the significant claims payment savings that SHS is now seeing due to the programmatic changes that were implemented, there is a small amount of funding that was dedicated to claims payment that could potentially be utilized in other areas for children with special health care needs (CSHCN). SHS is looking for feedback from the group on where they feel this money should be utilized. 
· Dr. Connell wanted to remind the group that with the Public Health Emergency ending, it must be anticipated that children may soon be underinsured or uninsured. Tina has been working with Medicaid staff to ensure families are being referred to SHS if they are losing health insurance coverage. 

Joyal Meyer provided an overview of the Newborn Screening Long-Term Follow-Up program and shared data from when the program started in 2019. Jaime Conmy in SHS has started to assist Amy Burke with follow-up with families to discuss and verify insurance coverage. This has been going well and families have appreciated the assistance navigating insurance. Critical congenital health disease (CCHD) is a state mandated reportable condition in ND in 2020. SHS is now receiving CCHD reports and Heather Kapella in SHS is offering follow up to these families. 

· Dr. Connell posed the question of how we can ensure we are not missing any CCHD children for follow up since the Cardiac Care for Children program has ended. Discussion was had on exploring the idea of a cardiac neurodevelopmental clinic and system of care for these children. Discussion was also had regarding how the state can collect more CCHD data to help guide system development and decision-making regarding services being offered. It was noted that it is expensive to develop a system to collect data and to have a staff member dedicate time to this kind of project. 


	Medical Services/DHHS Update
	Krista Fremming provided remarks on behalf of the DHHS. She highlighted programmatic and legislative updates that have occurred within the Department which impact CSHCN:
· Medicaid unwinding plan and messaging strategies
· Staff are aware and are working hard with support center staff regarding long wait times for families reaching out to NDMA due to the large volume. There is also a concern that was brought up with folks showing up to a local zone office and being told they no longer see individuals in person. Krista will investigate this issue further as this should not be happening. 
· Health Tracks changes
· Developed Provider Outreach Team and Member Outreach Team to ensure well visits are being completed. Efforts are taking place to engage primary care providers. This outreach has been well-received. 

· Legislation session impacts were reviewed but was noted that these potential changes are not yet confirmed/approved due to legislation still being in session. These are subject to change. Topics were reviewed regarding:

· Federal poverty levels for various population groups 
· Medicaid membership personal allowance increases

· Implementation of a dual special health needs plan by 2025

· Medicaid Children’s Waiver reforms and Cross-Disability Advisory Council

· Medicaid Expansion provider payments 

· Coverage for additional services such as dental screening and assessment 

	SHS Funding
	Dr. Connell started the discussion on explaining why SHS has a little wiggle room in their budget to allocate some funds in another area outside of claims processing. 

· Danielle Hoff started the conversation reviewing the Request for Proposals SHS put out for potential grantees. Applications will be accepted until May 1, 2023, and there are three categories that grantees can apply in. 1) CSHCN Systems Development; 2) Family Support; and 3) Multidisciplinary Clinics. There is a set amount of funds in each of these categories, but additional funding could be added to one of these areas. 
· Tina Feigitsch discussed the financial comparison handout and initiated the conversation on where SHS funding is being spent within the Financial Coverage Program. Discussion was had on several options including increasing the maximum amount per child, adding conditions to the eligibility list, payout in pharmacy claims, etc.
· Increasing the amount SHS can cover in expenses per child per year could be increased, but this would only benefit roughly 20 children. In addition, only about 4 children have hit the maximum threshold of $5,000.  
· The suggestion to explore building infrastructure around the tracking of children with CCHD was made if there is extra funding next year. This could include staffing, databases, data analysis, etc.
The council was asked to weigh in on how they feel the extra funds should be spent. The overwhelming majority of the votes were to hold off on any immediate changes and see how the numbers play out with the public health emergency ending in the next year, and then make decisions based on where SHS is sitting at that point and time. If SHS is not spending what they anticipated following the first year, changes could then be implemented. 



	Business/Minutes
	Dr. Connell requested a motion to approve the 2022 meeting minutes. Dr. Wehbi motioned to approve the meeting minutes and Dr. Horner seconded. Minutes were approved unanimously. 

Dr. Connell reviewed conditions that are not currently on the list of SHS eligible conditions. This last year, the three conditions included lysosomal storage disease, hyperlipidemia, and metabolic syndrome. Discussion was had on each of these conditions on whether to add them to the list of eligible conditions. 

· Lysosomal Storage Disease

· Included but not limited to specific conditions. This was intentional so it would cover all new conditions put under this category. 
· Pompe and MPS I are currently being looked at to add to the NBS screening panel. 

· Dr. Quanrud made a motion to approve this condition. Dr. Horner seconded. Motion carries.
· Hyperlipidemia

· This condition may overlap with children with metabolic syndrome. It may be more reasonable to cover the children with familial hyperglyceridemia as this is a genetic condition. This would make a much more manageable number of children for the SHS Financial Coverage program. Children with hyperlipidemia and type I diabetes would be covered under diabetes. No motion on this. 
· Metabolic Syndrome

· Would need to make sure the diagnosis meets the definition as some diagnoses not meeting the full criteria has been noted by providers. Specific criteria would need to be developed and approved by Dr. Dahl. Once approved by Dr Dahl, the criteria would be provided back to the Medial Advisory Council to make an eligible condition. Dr. Quanrud made a motion to move forward with this plan and Dr. Horner seconded this motion.


	Provider Credentialing 

	Kimberly Hruby reviewed the process SHS has utilized in the past to credential providers. This process included specific criteria that providers being paid must meet. One of the criteria includes providers needing to be enrolled as a NDMA provider, and they must be board-eligible within their specialty area. SHS can verify that providers being utilized are NDMA certified but determining board certification is more challenging as other systems must be used. Feedback was sought to determine whether just verifying the NDMA status is a sufficient check, or if SHS staff should continue the extra steps to double-check provider credentials. 

· Patients often do not get to choose the provider they see, so it may become more of a barrier for families if they are only able to get into a Physician Assistant versus a specialist. 

· As long as the provider is a NDMA-enrolled provider, SHS should be able to pay that claim. Otherwise, it is time consuming to put the claim on hold, do a second level of checking credentials, and either approve or reject the claim based upon what is found. 

· The one downfall to changing this policy (not making it mandatory for all SHS providers to be board-certified/eligible) is that the level of expertise and access to specialty care may not be to the standard to what SHS originally hoped. Although, it is recognized that many times this is out of the family’s control. Some providers may not want to enroll as a NDMA provider based upon accepting the Medicaid reimbursement rate. 
· There is a shortage of specialists in the healthcare system currently, so NPs or PAs are necessary to gap fill. 
· If these complex children should be seeing a specialist at least once per year, and if they are not, this policy may add to this barrier. Families may not understand the difference between the level of provider they are seeing. Perhaps they need at least one visit with a specialist. 

· Dr. Schield made a motion to have all providers who are not specialists have claims signed off with a second signature by the specialist to ensure they have eyes on the child and that the child is being seen at least one time per year by the specialist. Dr. Wehbi seconded. Motion carries. Further updates will be made available to the committee in the future to see if this is feasible by SHS.
· Dr. Quanrud made a motion to change the SHS credentialing policy to remove the criteria that states the provider must be board-certified/eligible. Dr. Horner seconded. Motion carries. 



	Closing Remarks/Wrap-Up
	Those present with memberships due for a 2-year term renewal were discussed, and the following was decided: 

· Dr. Ricks-yes
· Dr. Nelson-yes
· Dr. Schield-yes
· Dr. Quanrud-yes
· Dr. Horner-yes
Dr. Connell thanked all that attended the Medical Advisory meeting and for all the great input on the agenda items that were discussed. 
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